## Selectmen's Meeting March 7, 2012

Vinal Pendexter, Peggi Aspinall and Nancy Perkins were present for the meeting.

Lorie Edgerly, Chief of Sacopee Rescue, Mike Hartford, Limington Fire Chief and Andrea Thompson, Asst. Chief in charge of EMS met with selectmen to discuss towns not having coverage between 2 a.m. and 6 a.m. from Sacopee Rescue. The solution is money to hire fulltime workers. Possible ways to raise revenue are aggressive billing, fee based subscriptions, and to re-visit the policy not to collect beyond what the insurance covers are.

Selectmen of the 5 towns need to meet so they get the picture and all agree on a solution.

Minutes and warrants reviewed and approved.

A DOT Workshop on bridge closings and potential impact in an emergency will be held on Tuesday, 3/27 at 10:00 a.m. at their Standish facility on Saco Road and will be open to all interested.

Mr. and Mrs. Shaw of Sebago wrote requesting selectmen's help to get DOT to repair the terrible pothole on Cumberland Street. They have damaged several tires and ruined a tire rim. They have already written to DOT but have not heard from them. Selectmen will send a memo and a copy of the Shaw letter to DOT.

The Waste Discharge License from the DEP for the Sewer District has been received.

Background checks for three (3) Concealed Weapon permits were signed.

Motion made to adjourn the meeting.

Vinal Pendeyter

Margaret P. Aspinall

Nancy S. Perkins